
Dear Family of Faith: 

September arrives hopefully 

packed with something new, 

fresh and invigorating as we so 

desperately need something in 

our lives. We need, and deserve, 

more than the national and in-

ternational news. We need each 

other and we can’t hardly do 

that in masked, restricted wor-

ship.  

We cannot have fellowship 

events, activities, in person 

meetings, or all of the other 

things we love. At least we can-

not have them now. We tend to 

forget that “this too shall pass!” 

We will overcome as one congre-

gation with two locations! We 

can make it through this, we can 

do it. This will be a matter 

of perspective and insight 

and thoughts and attitudes.  

Abraham Lincoln is quoted 

as saying: “An Easter mon-

arch charged his wise men 

to invent a sentence for 

him, to be ever in view, 

which would hold true and 

appropriate in all times and 

situations. They presented 

him the words “And this, 

too, shall pass away.” How 

much it expresses! How 

consoling in the depth of afflic-

tion!” (In an address before the 

Wisconsin State Agricultural 

society, Milwaukee, Sept. 30, 

1859). 

Remember friends, this too shall 

pass! We will not always feel this 

way, and we will not always have 

Pastor’s Corner 

A Very Special Thank You! 

Nancy Strobel expresses her sin-

cere gratitude for all that we did for 

her after the passing of her hus-

band Rev. Daniel Strobel. 

 

Jeannie Hermerding and family 

would also like to express their 

sincere thanksgiving for the food, 

fellowship, cards, and so much 

more. They are forever grateful for 

the love that was expressed after 

the passing of Paul Hermerding. 
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Special Dates in September: 

• September 6 begins 9am wor-

ship. 

• September 7 is Labor Day. 

• September 13 is Grandparents 

Day. 

• September 22 Autumn begins. 

September Birthdays 

Paula Cardoza-Jones 3 

Samantha Mislan 4 

Bev Bailey 7 

George Schmalz 10 

Hunter Smith 14 

Janice Patton 

John Charlesworth 

19 

Carol Schmalz 20 

Blakely Hermerding 23 

Jeanne Wall 24 

Jan Smith 25 

Dale Willman 

Susan Hahn Johnson 

Melissa Hermerding-Lim 

27 

Ron Dillow 28 

Bobbie Moore 

Gage Hunter 
30 



Written by Paula Cardoza-Joes, 

August 2020 

My first job right out of high 

school was as an assistant 4H 

leader teaching kids how to sew, 

beginning with little gingham 

aprons.  I was quite a seamstress 

back in the day, but my sewing 

machine has been pretty much 

dormant for several decades.   

Then Covid-19 hit in early 2020 

and PPE for healthcare and other 

essential workers was in short 

supply.  The call went out for 

volunteers to rev up production, 

so I dusted off and oiled old reli-

able.  Because stores were 

closed at the time, I dug through 

my bin of miscellaneous fabric.  

For my first batch, I cut up Na-

than’s colorful old crib sheet for 

the outer layer and a “Joe for 

President 2008” tee-shirt (sorry 

Joe) for the mask liner.   

I next sacrificed my own pink 

gingham 4H apron I made in 

1963 to make 12 masks.  I retro-

actively awarded my apron a 

Blue Ribbon, for participation if 

not for quality.   Then, I started 

cutting up old sheets, and I’ve 

become a regular customer at 

Joanne Fabric once stores start-

ed opening. 

My first masks went to an assist-

ed living facility and to a Covid 

recovery facility for people with-

out homes.  The Navajo Nation, 

hard-hit by the virus, was in need 

of masks.  I set to work with my 

friend from Friendship Bible 

Study, Teresa Minor, whose 

mother was Lakota Sioux, and 

we sent 60 masks to them. 

Then Lutheran World Relief an-

nounced a 75,000 mask chal-

lenge so it can include face 

masks in international shipments 

of personal care kits to commu-

nities in need already scheduled 

for summer and fall.  Challenge 

accepted!  With $250 of seed 

money from Thrivent Financial, 

the St. Andrew’s team consisting 

of me, Teresa Minor, and Grace 

Musko sent 400 masks to LWR.  

Even better news:  the challenge 

has garnered over 123,000 

masks, and counting! 

Area mask-makers have now 

started to donate masks to local 

schools as they prepare to re-

open.  So far, I’ve given 150 to 

the Speedway schools, many in 

SHS school colors of brown and 

gold.  Go Spark Plugs! 

Sadly, the pandemic prevented 

the St. Andrew’s Friendship Bible 

Study from offering our usual 

spring and summer activities and 

will most likely delay in-person 

classes this fall.  To help keep in 

touch with our friends with disa-

bilities, we are putting together 

gift bags which will include both 

fun and useful items, such as 

hand sanitizer and face masks, 

which are works-in-progress on 

my sewing table.   

When 2020 began, I’m sure none 

of us could foresee what we 

would be doing as the year un-

folded.  I certainly didn’t antici-

pate making more than 1000 

face masks to help slow the 

spread of Covid-19 in our com-

munity and in far corners of the 

world.  It’s been gratifying to be 

a small part in the effort, but I’m 

looking forward to the day when 

such precautions are no longer 

needed.  Until then, let’s support 

one another, and may God bless 

and keep us all!   

Adventures in Mask-Making 

The box of masks sent to Lutheran World 

Relief. 

Fabric for the first masks. 
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1963 4-H Apron found a new mission. 

The box full of masks for Navajo Nation. 

These masks are for FBS. Simone just wanted to lend a paw! 



THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK 

YOU! 

 

Thank you to everyone who sup-

ported us today, whether by 

letting us wash your dog or car, 

by driving by and giving us dona-

tions, or by sending money via 

PayPal. Our favorite story of the 

day may have been the two bea-

gles who donated their allow-

ance ($30 each) to help 2 dogs in 

need get saved from the street 

department ️ 

 

Thank you to our volunteers who 

worked all day in the hot sun. 

 

Thank you St. Andrew's Lutheran 

Church for always allowing us to 

host events on their lovely prop-

erty. 

 

Finally, thank you Speedway for 

all of your support this week. We 

have felt the love. 

 

Today we raised $805 at our 

event and another $700 via Pay-

Pal. That money will go directly 

to Andy's vet bills. We couldn't 

do what we do without you and 

your donations!  

*This event was held on Satur-

day, August 15 in our parking lot. 

This is a press release SAR sent 

out that evening. It was a suc-

cessful event that we were so 

blessed to be a part of! 

To learn more about them visit 

their website: https://

speedwayanimalrescue.org/  

you daily devotions. Follow the 

links below to download the 

resources. 

• August and September 2020 

• October and November 

2020 

If you are unable to download 

and print these resources, please 

The IK Synod has Worship Com-

panions available for download 

on their website. It a collection 

of voices and resources to guide 

homebound worship amidst the 

global pandemic. Even though 

this is  geared towards those 

who are homebound, you are 

still encouraged to use this 

throughout the week as part of 

reach out to MJ or Kelli for assis-

tance. 

While you are on the IK Synod’s 

website, be sure to  scroll down 

to the bottom to join their week-

ly email list. This email comes 

once a week and will keep you 

up to date on all things happen-

ing around our Synod area! 

 

 

• Forbes article about Lake 

Charles 

• CNN Updates 

• Washington Post Updates 

As you may know, Lutheran 

World Relief assists when a natu-

ral disaster such as Hurricane 

Laura strikes. They work hand in 

hand with the communities hit 

the hardest to meet the people’s 

immediate needs. 

We are asking that you please 

pause to pray for those who 

have been affected personally or 

how know someone who has 

been affected but to also pray 

about donating to Lutheran 

World Relief. To dontate, please 

visit their website: lwr.org.  

This past week Hurricane Laura 

made landfall in Louisiana. It has 

been labeled as a Category 4 

hurricane leaving behind an im-

mense amount of destruction.  

You can read more about the 

effects and aftermath by follow-

ing these links: 

• NYTimes Live Updates 

“When a disaster 

hits—whether it’s a 

drought, tsunami or 

civil war—Lutheran 

World Relief works 

over months and years 

to help people recover 

and adjust to new 

realities.” 
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School is in full swing for many children. Most are experiencing quite a few challenges and new routines 

that come with being amidst a global pandemic. 

Resource UMC recently post a virtual sort of blessing of devices that you and/or your children can partici-

pate in. Their article will guide you through a blessing, how use stickers to remind yourself of the im-

portance of doing God’s work each time you use the device, and a variety of other resources that you can 

use for this back-to-school season. 

Be sure to scroll to the bottom of the article to see a video, prayers, blessing for backpacks, and more! 

Simply click HERE to be taken there! 

Blessing of Devices and Back to School Resources 

Laundry and Friends Begins Again! 

Living Lutheran: God’s Beautiful Dark Works 

Presiding Bishop Eaton wrote an article at the end of July for Living Lutheran. It focuses on the contrast 

between light and dark. “The redemption of all creation was a beautiful dark work of God.” Take some 

time this month to read her article and reflect on this contrast.  

• How does God find you in the darkness?  

• When have you been in the darkness and seen the light of Jesus? 

Read the article HERE. 

In the 

beginning...darknes

s covered the face of 

the deep (Genesis 

1:1-2) 

Courtesy BuildingFaith.org 
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https://www.resourceumc.org/en/content/blessing-of-the-devices
https://www.livinglutheran.org/2020/07/gods-beautiful-dark-works/


We are sad that the virus makes it impossible for us to meet face to face with our special friends from 

FBS.  But all is not lost, we are planning a drive thru, in our parking lot, to pass out goodie bags (we call 

them love bags) while they remain in their cars.  We are hoping that many of our members will join us 

on September 8th, 7-7:30 with homemade signs (if you can do that) and/or just come and wave and 

yell and let them know you care!  Pretty easy right?  Having lots of smiling faces (covered with masks of 

course) and many hands waving will make them feel loved and missed.  Many of them have been con-

fined during this virus time.  Please join us! 

 

The Details: 

Where: Church Parking Lot 

Date: September 8, 2020 

Time: 7-7:30pm 

Masks required! 

 

 

Just to let you know, we are also going to do our class on Zoom, beginning October 6th.    

Please reach out Suzy or Paula if you have any questions or are interested in helping with this ministry 

this fall. 

involved. Be sure to tune in to 

watch services either on Face-

book or our website on Sunday 

mornings. If you follow our page 

on Facebook, you should receive 

a notification when we go live. 

On our website, you will see a 

banner across the top of the 

homepage that you will click. 

Another big item to keep in mind  

September is bringing about all 

sorts of new processes for St. 

Andrew’s! And boy are they all 

so exciting! 

If you didn’t know, we are in the 

beta stages of live streaming. 

What does that mean? 

Well...that means we testing out 

our equipment and working out 

the kinks to make it a flawless 

experience for everyone  

is being sure have subscribed 

to our newsletter. This is how 

emails will be sent from the 

church. You may have noticed 

that the MailChimp generated 

emails have been decreasing. 

By using the website features, 

we are working to streamline 

the process for everyone. 

Please take the time to sub-

scribe today! Reach out to Kelli 

with questions. 

FBS Special Invite and Update 

From the FBS Christmas program. 

Photo by NordWood Themes on Unsplash  

“A kind gesture 

can reach a wound 

that only 

compassion can 

heal.” 

-Steve Maraboli 
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6118 Crawfordsville Rd 

Speedway, IN 46224 

Phone: 317.243.6684 

Contact Information 

St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

Guided by the Spirit, we share the love 

of Jesus and walk with our 

community. 

SEPTEMBER 2020 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 Laundry and 
Friends 4:30-
6:30pm 

3 Council 6pm 4 5 

6 Worship 9am 
FF 7pm 

7 Labor Day 8 9 10 11 12 

13 Worship Out-
side 9am 
FF 7pm 
Grandparents Day 

14 Staff 10am 15 16 Laundry and 
Friends 4:30-
6:30pm 

17 Council 6pm 18 19 

20 Worship 
9am 
FF 7pm 

21 Staff 10am 22 23 24 25 25 

27 Worship 
9am 
FF 7pm 

28 Staff 10am 29 30    

     Special Note: Communion begins 

in worship September 6.  

Pastor Doug Givan pastor@standrews-

elca.org 

President Lisa McKibban lmmkibban@gmail.com 

Vice President Suzy Henschen suzyhensch-

en@comcast.net 

Secretary / Stewardship Michael Steurer mksteurer22@gmail.com 

Building and Grounds Phil Langholz langholz9@aol.com 

Hospitality Karen Hill foodgal01@gmail.com 

Learning Mary Lee Long maryllong@sbcglobal.net 

Hospitality Rose Jones rjones5437@att.net 

Communications Director Kelli Steurer sta.communicationsdirect

or@gmail.com 

Office Manager MJ Lynch secretary@standrews-

elca.org 


